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UPTON BISHOP PARISH COUNCIL 
Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 4th June 2018 

In The Millennium Hall, Upton Bishop at 7.30pm 

Present: 
Cllr Patrick Bailey 

Cllr Tony Chudziak 

Cllr Chloe Rusby 

Cllr Fiona Manns 

 

 

Nine parishioners were in attendance 

Minutes taken by: Sarah Lawrence 

 

 
Minute 
Item 

  Action 

    
1  Open Discussion for Local Residents to Raise Local Issues  
  

 
1.1 
 
 
1.2 
 
 
 
1.3 
 
 
 
 
1.4 
 
 
1.5 
 

Nine parishioners were in attendance, and the following 
matters were brought to the Parish Council’s attention:- 
The allotment committee requested that the council look at 
the possibility of extending the allotment lease to 5 years.  Cllr 
Fiona Manns agreed to look in to this 
Some of the parishioners expressed concern at the lack of 
group activities for children within the village.  The Council 
suggested that they look in to setting up a club with the use of 
the Millennium Hall 
Concern was raised over the Blue Sky planning application, but 
the council advised that this application had already been 
discussed at the previous meeting.  The Council suggested that 
the parishioner comment on the application via Herefordshire 
Council website  
There was a complaint regarding potholes, and Cllr Tony 
Chudziak confirmed that these are being repaired on a regular 
basis 
Peter Fray also advised that the notice board was in need of 
repairs and confirmed that he would purchase a new light for 
the telephone box, which the Parish Council agreed to pay for 

 
 
 
 
Cllr Fiona Manns 
 

    
    
2  

2.1 
Accept Apologies for Absence 
Cllr Mike Tyers, Cllr Robert Wallbridge and Cllr Diana Forester 
sent their apologies 

 

    
3  Declarations of Interest  
 3.1 None  
    
4  Minutes of the Meeting Held on Tuesday 15th May  
 4.1 These were signed off by the Chairman, Cllr Patrick Bailey  
    
5  

5.1 
Councillor Barry Durkin’s Report 
Councillor Durkin’s report gave details on the following:- 
£1.25m Additional funding for potholes 
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Work on Lydbrook Black Bridge 
Success in bid to open New Free School 
Blandford Fly bites 
Weeping Window experienced nearly 200,000 visitors 
Coach Business fined for disposing of their waste illegally 
Herefordshire Councils (Fastershire) shortlisted for Connected 
Britain Awards 2018 

    
    
6  Co-option of New Councillor  
 
 
 
 
7 

6.1 
 
 
 
 
7.1 
 

Cllr Patrick Bailey put forward Keith Cornwall to join the Parish 
Council, and Cllr’s Tony Chudziak, Fiona Manns and Chloe 
Rusby were all in favour 
 
Items Not on the Agenda 
None 

 
 
 
 
 
 

8 
 
 
 
 
9 
 

 
8.1 
 
 
 
 
9.1 
 

Lengthsman’s Scheme 
Cllr Tony Chudziak proposed that the lengthsman’s hourly rate 
be increased by £1.00 per hour.  All other councillors were in 
agreement 
 
Highways 
Discussed in item 1 
 

 
 
 

10 
 
 
 
 
11 
 
 
12 
 
 
13 
 

 
10.1 
 
 
 
 
11.1 
 
 
12.1 
 
 
13.1 

Financial Matters 
The following payments were approved:- 
Lengthsman’s invoice for May - £220.00 
Clerks expenses for May - £15.42 
 
Councillors Submissions, Including Village Events 
Village Fete 16th June 
 
Items for Consideration at the Next Meeting 
None 
 
Confirm the Date of the Next Meeting 
Monday 2nd July 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

    
    
    
    
    
    

    
    

    
    
  The meeting Closed at 8.08pm  
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